Willow Lane Elementary PTO Minutes for: September 24, 2013 

In attendance:

Board Members: Kerry Moser , President; Mary Jane Marier, co-vice-president; Freddie Baker, co-vice-president; Sara Greenbaum, co-secretary; Becky Klier, co-secretary, co-vice-president; Jennifer Kolb, co-treasurer; Adam MacEwen, co-treasurer; Brendon Schwirtz, principal.
PTO Members: Nancy Drake, Amanda Peterson, Sandy Gralish, Jamie Bast, Elizabeth Werner, Marnie Murnane, Betsy Hoel, Marilyn House, Heather Karls, Margaret Messerschmidt, Amy Bachmeier, Jeni Hamlin, Cal Johnson, Michele Johnson, Lynnette Medcalf, Kathy Strickler, Mindy Hoefer, Tammy Reed.
The meeting was called to order by Kerry Moser at 6:37pm
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Principal’s Report:

~Mr. Schwirtz discussed positives from last school year that he would like to continue to be a focus this year.

-Academic excellence


-Pawsitive Parties


-Student recognition for random acts of kindness


-Parent involvement


-Getting our community involved (reading buddies, etc.)

~The Retro Picnic/Curriculum night was a success! Mr. Schwirtz will report back with attendance from the teachers.
~The process continues for the construction project for the school. Phil Fisher is consulting with Mr. Schwirtz on reconfiguring the parent pick up & bus loading zone to make it a smoother transition and safer for the students.

~Kindergarten has expanded to 4 classes. This decreased class sizes to 18 children per class.

~The breakfast program has changed from hot breakfast choices to a bag breakfast. This change was made to create a more timely process, so students can get to class on time. Currently we have approximately 125 students participating in Willows breakfast program.

~Bear Power Initiative:


-To promote healthy living for children. 


-In partnership with HealthPartners, Children’s Hospital of MN, the YMCA and WBL district 624.


-Willow is committing to this initiative and has the potential to earn up to $2,000.00 for our school!

November Levy:

We were visited by members of the WBL school board to discuss renewing the levy that will expire after this year. They are asking voters to consider another 10 year Capital Projects Levy on November 5th. 


-This levy will help pay for specific areas including updated textbooks, band and choir materials, science equipment, and materials to improve technology our students can use to expand their learning.  
Motion to accept the June meeting minutes.  Motion carried.
Budget: 

~A decision was made to purchase color coordinated classroom t-shirts to be worn on spirit days and field trips. The funds for these t-shirts will come from the sale of Spirit Wear. These t-shirts will be kept at the school, and each child will be able to take it home at the end of the school year.
~A few changes made to the budget:


-Classroom enhancement is $5,700


-Family Exploration Night $500


-Field trip transportation $4300


-Supplies (envelopes & stamps) $500

A motion was made to approve the budget. Motion carried.
PTO Business:

~Culver’s: The first Culvers Night had a great turnout! We made $269.00. We are getting a huge response for volunteers.  A reminder that our dates will occur every other month, per request by Culver’s to accommodate other schools.
~Retro Picnic/Curriculum Night: This event went very well! $400.00 made on food, $550.00 in Spirit Wear sold. 
~ Fall Fundraiser is up and running with a lot of enthusiasm from the students. The sale ends October 1st. 

Please turn in orders/money on October 1st. 
~Amy Bachmeier made an announcement regarding the Polar Plunge to be held on February 22, 2014 in Forest Lake. Willow Lane will once again have a team to raise money for our school!! This was a fun event last year for those who participated! Come join the team!!
~The Halloween Dance is on October 25th. 


-This will be a costume dance. 


-We will have a photo shoot station for $1.00 with props, and Prizes


-Mr. Whalen has offered to DJ the dance

~Check the PTO website for more events and information. “Like” us on Facebook.

~The Book Fair “Reading Oasis” will be held around conference time on October 10th & 14th. Volunteers are needed
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm.
Next PTO meeting is October 22 @ 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center
